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Dear Parents and Carers 

Happy New Year to you all I hope and pray that you are all managing to keep safe and well in these challenging times. Our thoughts and 
prayers as a school community go out to all those who are ill or suffering as a result of this pandemic. 

This was not the start of the year that any of us wanted but I have been really impressed, once again, by the speed at which we have all 
adapted to online, remote teaching and learning. The response from pupils, staff and parents has been tremendous and there has been a real 
sense of empathy (one of our key school values) and collective support as we have considered the wide range of demands, issues and        
challenges that this pandemic has brought upon us all. We have managed to ensure that the education and wellbeing of our pupils remains the 
absolute priority. Thank you for the part that you have played in making this happen. 

Hopefully we are now in a position where all of our pupils have access to online learning facilities at home, please let us know if this is not 
the case or if your child is having difficulty accessing the work remotely. We will also be providing supermarket vouchers for those pupils 
who receive free school meals and further information is being sent out about this. If you have any questions or concerns about any aspect of 
your child’s education, please don’t hesitate to get in touch with us via your child’s form tutor or head of year in the first instance. 

Despite the obvious challenges that we have all been facing in moving to remote education and dealing with the uncertainty of the summer 
examinations for Year 11 and 13, there have been many positive developments in school this week. 

On Monday we held a really productive teacher training day where the focus was on meeting the learning needs of all pupils, including 
through our online teaching and learning. There were over 20 different workshops and presentations, all focused on how we can further meet 
the needs of all our pupils and deliver an outstanding education. 

You may have seen The King’s on the BBC national news on Wednesday evening. We were delighted to welcome the BBC’s Education 
Correspondent; Branwen Jeffreys into school and the pupils who spoke to her did an amazing job, speaking very clearly about their feelings 
at the announcement regarding this summer’s examinations. The fact that the BBC highly value the thoughts and opinions of our pupils and 
our school is something that should give us a great sense of pride and I know that many people have said how proud they were to see our 
school on national television, contributing to the national debate about education. 

Hopefully you will have seen our annual Presentation Evening last night for our ex-Year 11 and 13 students who have now moved no to the 
next phase of their education. We celebrated their examination success as well as presenting a range of special achievement awards. The 
Presentation Evening is available to view via our social media and website. Hopefully you will agree that it was a real beacon of light and 
positivity, displaying the true spirit of our school. It was great to be presenting our awards and recognising the success of our exam cohorts 
from last year and the challenging circumstances they faced. To be sharing the evening with the Archbishop of York, Judge Rinder and Julie 
Hesmondalgh was another amazing boost and I thought their messages, including the one from our Chair of Governors, were so poignant and 
personal. 

This has been a return to school week like no other. I am very proud of what everyone in school community has achieved and the resilience 
and positivity that you have all shown. In his speech at our Presentation Evening last night The Archbishop of York, Stephen Cottrell, said: 

‘It’s great to be joining you for your awards evening this evening because I know it has been a really tough time for 
young people this year, especially those of you who did your exams and moved on to new things…what the world needs 
now is more than a       vaccine, it needs an injection of hope. I hope and pray that all of you who have achieved so 
much, as you go out in the world, despite the difficulties of the present time, the things you have learnt in this school, 
the Christian values and Christian ethos that have shaped you, I hope that you will make a difference in our world, giving it the 
injection of hope that it needs’ 

As we begin this new year together as a school community, I would like to thank you all for your continued support and encouragement and 
for everything you are doing to give us the injection of hope as we move forward together. 

James Ludlow 

Principal 
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Congratulations Elijah!                                                                                                                                                     

On Tuesday 15th December, Elijah Rama a Year 11 student received a surprise from West             

Midlands Police in recognition of the compassion and maturity he had shown when rushing to 

the aid of Ezekiel , who had been seriously hurt in a road collision in Wolverhampton City           

Centre.                                                                                                                                                         

WMP had intended to present Elijah with a Young Persons Award from Dave Thompson Chief 

Constable, but Covid-19 saw the ceremony cancelled, so WMP worked with Ms Taylor-

Cartwright Elijah’s Head of Year, and his Mum to arrange a surprise presentation in school.                                                                                                                                                                                    

Along with the Award, Elijah was presented with a sports clothing voucher for £60, the           

Christmas gift was kindly paid for by the West Midlands Police & Crime  Commissioner David 

Jamieson using money seized from criminals under the Proceeds of Crime Act.                                                              

Elijah thought he was Zooming into a careers talk but came face-to-face with Assistant Chief Constable  Mark Payne. Ezekiel 

also joined the virtual meeting to say his thanks.                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Ezekiel suffered a badly broken leg in the collision which happened back on 15th November 2019.  Ezekiel was treated at    

Birmingham Children’s Hospital for a nasty leg fracture but thankfully has made a good recovery.                                                                                                                   

At the scene of the accident Elijah made his way to the front of the crowd that had gathered to comfort Ezekiel and place his 

coat over him to keep him warm. He moved onlookers away to make room for paramedics, and even called Ezekiel’s mum to 

let her know what had happened and that he was in good hands.                                                                                                                                     

To see how it all went please click here.                                                                                                                                                        

We hope you are all keeping safe.                                          

Please know that we are thinking of you and                

praying for you. Do send prayer requests to:                         

chaplain@kingswolverhampton.co.uk  

Girl’s Empowerment Project                                          
On Thursday 17th December 2020 we launched our Girls         
Empowerment Project, we were joined by St Peter’s School 
Wolverhampton and Bartholomew School Eynsham.                    
Some fantastic questions were posed by all the girls to our 
guests Fiona Shaw, Denise Lewis and Ayo Awotona!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ABwjkVmzwj0&feature=youtu.be
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Information Sheets to Support Learning. 

Please see the following information sheets which Mr Cox-Darling has provided to help you support your child with their              

reading at home, helping home learning, supporting home learning routines and reading with TRUST. 
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If you could have any superpower, I wonder what it would be?  I wonder if you would choose super-

strength, the ability to fly or perhaps the ability to see into the future?  Sometimes I think that it would 

be really useful to have advance notice about what is going to happen to us, but there are other things 

that we might be glad not to know in advance, aren’t there?                                                                                             

In our worship this week, we celebrated the Christian season of Epiphany and the revealing of God’s son 

to the world.  We remembered the travellers from the East who set off on a long and dangerous journey,      

because they believed they had seen a sign and wanted to follow where it led.  They couldn’t have 

known what dangers they would face on the way, they wouldn’t have foreseen that the King of Judea 

would try to trick them and they would never have guessed that their final destination would be the 

home of refugees… I have no doubt that not only their meeting of the holy family but also the challenges 

they faced en route, had an impact on them, and that they returned home with a different outlook on 

life as a result.                                                                                                                                                                          

Once again we find our lives severely restricted.  Once again, our normal ways of life are barred and we 

are having to seek new ways to live, to work and to interact with one another.  Once again, we are facing 

the disappointing reality of events we had planned being cancelled.  I wonder what happens though, if 

instead of focussing on what we cannot do and what cannot take place, we look for where God is at 

work.  ‘When one door closes another door opens’, said Alexander Graham Bell.  Instead of seeing                  

barriers, let us look for opportunities.                                                                                                                                        

It was to people in exile, far from their homes and their ‘normal’ ways of life that God sent his messen-

ger Isaiah with this message: 

See, I am doing a new thing! 

    Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? 

I am making a way in the wilderness 

    and streams in the wasteland. 

I wish you a very Happy New Year and pray that it might be a year of opportunities to see God at work 

through in your life and in our community.  Amen 


